
What’s been happening and what’s to come?

Welcome to our new look newsletter!
We are thrilled to share with you the
latest news from our small school and
wider community, including award
recipients, student activities and
learning samples. This new look
extended newsletter will become a
staple of 2025 and has been in the
pipeline after some professional
learning Miss Danielle took part in
earlier this term.

November was a very busy month for
us as we knuckled down into preparing
end of year activities and starting
assessments of learning, as well as
focusing on the Jugiong Art Prize with
Mrs Armstrong and Miss Dugdale
helping students create some
beautiful felt decorations and
sculptural pieces to share with the
public. 

Coordinating our end of year festivities and
big excursion coming up has been high on
the priority list this month as well with so
much coming up we recommend checking
School Bytes for any changes or Dojo for
updates - please note Calendar Dates to the
right for your information also.

Cabins have been organised and program of
events for our days at the beach  finalised
and we are hoping for some fantastic
memories being made in Week 9. 

We look forward to welcoming as many of
our school community members, parents,
grandparents and friends to our
Presentation Day on Friday the 6th of
December, this will start promptly at
1:45pm. Students have been preparing
special musical items in Choir and Band this
term and are excited to showcase these for
you all. 

As the year draws to a close, I would like to
take this opportunity to thank our  families
who have embraced my leadership of our
gorgeous little school, supported our staff
with positive feedback and getting involved
as much as possible in our school events. I
look forward to working together to become
a centre for wholistic learning, where
children grow and aspire to be the best they
can be. Have a safe and wonderful
Christmas break and see you in 2025.

Presentation Day -
Friday 6th
December 
1:45pm start

Pambula Camp
Wednesday 11th -
Friday 13th
December - no staff
at school.

Students Last Day
2024 - Pizza and
Pool party day
Wednesday 18th
December

Staff final day
Thursday 19th
December

Students Return 6th
February 2025

For your diaries...
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Calendar dates



Cootamundra Excursion 

We were thrilled to have our students be part of the audience for the
Dance 2590 Cootamundra concert on the 8th of November. Our first
stop was Jubilee Park for recess and students enjoyed the large
equipment, we then made our way on foot through downtown
“Coota” to the “Arts Centre” for the dance spectacular that was on
offer with all students behaving beautifully as audience members
and we were very proud of them. Following the concert, students
enjoyed a free play and lunch at Livvy’s Place park at Albert Park,
Cootamundra.

“I really loved playing at
Livvy’s Place park with my
friends and building a dam
with the water play” Brodie M.
 
“The huge game of hide and
seek tap with all of our school
was lots of fun” Jack and Will.

“Having Zara help me ride the
bucking bull was great” Hayes
(Kindergarten)

Jugiong Art Exhibition

The children worked hard on their art
display for the recent Art Exhibition. The K-
2 students created Christmas ornaments
out of felt pieces, these looked amazing
hanging on the branch. 
3-6 constructed sculptures using wire coat
hangers and stockings. They individually
created artworks on both sides for a dual
effect. Their inspiration blurbs were
thoughtful and considered. 
Thank you Paula and committee for
allowing our children to peruse the
exhibition early and do their People’s
choice selection. 

Farewell Mrs Jones

It was a bittersweet day to see Mrs Jones
leave us late last month. Mrs Jones has
been a permanent fixture at Jugiong
Public School since she was first
employed in 2007. Almost 18 years of
service for the department. 
Mrs Jones took on the role of SLSO
(Teacher’s Aide) from her daughter Laura,
as Laura went on to complete her
teaching degree. 
Mrs Jones has seen many children go
through the school from Kindergarten to
adulthood and they have special
memories of their time with her. 
We wish Linda the best as she begins her
much deserved retirement and will miss
her dearly. 
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Hayes Humphreys

Hayes is growing in
confidence both in class and
in the playground. 
In the classroom his diligent
effort towards his learning
goals has shown through in
his ability growth. 
Congratulations Hayes. 

Ada Coggan

Ada is a thoughtful and
consistent student and is
enthusiastic about learning,
particularly art. 
She strives to produce
wonderful works of art with
considerable effort and an eye
for detail. 
Well done Ada!

Clover de Groot

Clover has persisted when
challenged in learning and
gained some confidence in
using new strategies to help in
literacy and maths. 
Her sculpture blurb for the
Jugiong Art Exhibition was a
standout! Well done Clover!

Jack Driscoll

Jack worked diligently on his Jugiong Art
Show piece. He took inspiration from Van
Gogh’s Starry night on one side and a
cobra on the other. . Once completed he
showed extreme pride in his lovely
results. Congratulations Jack!

Life Education with
Healthy Harold.

Wednesday 13th November was a busy
day at Jugiong PS. The students enjoyed
the usual: Music lessons, band and choir,
Library and Scripture with added Life
Education lessons with Healthy Harold.
Unfortunately the van was parked too far
away from the school to hold the session
in the van, so in class delivery was given.
The students still got to go in the van and
have a look around, getting stickers from
Jessica, Harold’s lovely assistant on the
day. Life Education is an additional part of
student’s learning on Personal
Development and Health and is always a
special time.

Pollution is bad for our oceans!

K-1-2 have been learning about the environment in
Science this month and have created some

amazing slide-shows that demonstrate their
learning and understanding why our oceans need

to be protected from human pollution. 
All students worked with a partner to create a

mulit-slide presentation on the computers, that
incorporated facts they’ve been learning about in

class.

Star and Artists of the Month

K-2 have  been reading 
quality texts and using these as

a base for artworks in class.



5:30pm – 8:00pm Sunday – Wednesday;

5:30pm – 8:30pm Thursday - Saturday 

Parish Priest: Fr Lolesio 
Parish contact: Paula Butt 
0413137601 
Mass 10am 1st & 3rd Sun-
days of the month 
Liturgy 2nd, 4th & 5th Sun-
days (unless otherwise ad-
vised) 

CHURCH NEWS 

Hall & Grounds 
Bookings: 
Contact: Hayley Clarke
jugionghall@gmail.com 

TRANSFER STATION

Thursdays—1:30—4:30 
Saturdays– 1:30—4:30 

JUGIONG BUSHFIRE 
BRIGADE 

Emergency 000 
Fire Control Harden 

02 63 863 170 

Jugiong Captain 
Shane Collier 
0428 463 581

Snr Deputy Captain 
Ian Coggan 
0269454225 

Deputy Captains 
Kevin Fairall 
0428 593 880 

Ken McGuirk 
0269454342 
0427 454342 

Monday Nights – Poker at 6:30pm Thursday Nights – Darts at 6.30pm Friday

Night Raffles:                 Our raffle raises funds to support Jugiong Families

who are suffering hardships through illness. It is drawn each week at

7:30pm. 

Tickets are $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 
Trading Hours: Monday – Saturday 4:00pm – Close 

Sunday 12.00 noon – 10.00pm 
Our restaurant opens daily at 

As it can be extremely busy over the weekend, please call ahead and

book a table if  you would like to join us for dinner. 

Dine in or Take Away Food, Beer, Wine & Spirits available. Pizzas are

available throughout trading hours. 

Jen & Mark – 6945 4269 

JUGIONG ENGINEERING SERVICES 

General Engineering 
Pump Repairs 
Machinery Repairs 
Machining 
Steel Fabrication & Welding 

Contact Shane ph:0427 694 543 
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